
2016 TOWN CLERK’S REPORT 

 

This was another busy year in the Town Clerk’s Office. With the support of the taxpayers, I have 
continued to upgrade the technology within the Clerk’s Office. This year new dog licensing and Boards 
and Committees software was installed. 

This office recorded 33 births, 55 deaths and 28 marriages in 2016. The Town held a rabies clinic in 
March which helped us to license 1,185 dogs in 2016.  

The population is 6,358, with 5,033 registered voters. We had our Annual Town Meeting in May along 
with Special Town Meetings in May and November.  

Elections kept us very busy this year. In addition to our Annual Town Election in May, we had a 
Presidential Primary in March, a State Primary in September and a General Election in November. 

I would like to express my sincere appreciation for the assistance that we continue to receive from the 
various other town departments. This supportive atmosphere is part of what makes Mattapoisett 
special.  

I wish to thank my Assistant Town Clerk, Barbara Gaspar a wonderful retirement. After many years of 
serving the Town, she deserves it. Alanna Carreiro continues her dedication and is a very valuable 
member of the team who make the Town Clerk’s Office run each day. The office is open and ready to 
serve the public Monday through Friday from 8 am until 4 pm.  

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Catherine L. Heuberger 

Mattapoisett Town Clerk 


